
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

July 2, 2021 

 

Bridget Leahy 

Amman Hookah Café and Lounge 

6225 Flintwood Road 

Parker, CO  80134 

 

Re: Initial Submission Review:  Amman Hookah Lounge and Café – Conditional Use 

Application:          DA-2275-00 

 Case Number:      1974-6012-03 

 

Dear Ms. Leahy: 

 

Thank you for your initial submission, which we started to process on June 14, 2021.  We reviewed it and attached 

our comments along with this cover letter.  After our initial review, we have determined that another submission is 

not required. 

 

Your Planning Commission hearing has been scheduled for Wednesday, July 14, 2021. 

 

Please remember that all abutter notices for public hearings must be sent and the site notices must be posted at least 

10 days prior to the hearing date.  These notifications are your responsibility and the lack of proper notification will 

cause the public hearing date to be postponed.  It is important that you obtain an updated list of adjacent property 

owners from the county before the notices are sent out.  Take all necessary steps to ensure an accurate list is 

obtained, to include checking with adjacent builders if development activity and/or sales are taking place on 

properties adjacent to your site. 

 

As always, if you have any comments or concerns, please let me know. I may be reached at (303)-739-7126 or 

kkreimey@auroragov.org   

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Kim Kreimeyer 

Senior Planner  

City of Aurora, Planning Department 

 
cc:   Scott Campbell, Neighborhood Services 

 Laura Rickhoff, ODA 
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Planning & Development Services 

Planning Division 

15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 

Aurora, Colorado 80012 

303.739.7250 
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Initial Submission Review 
 

PLANNING DEPARTMENT COMMENTS 

 

1. Please revise the Letter of Introduction to include and address the approval criterial for the infill site. Explaining 

how the project complies with the approval criteria is critical to convey to the Planning Commission for their 

review. Please email the revised Letter of Introduction to me by noon on July 6, 2021. 

 

2.  Neighborhood Comments: 

2A.  The required referrals were made to registered HOA’s and abutting property owners. No neighborhood referral 

comments were received; therefore, no neighborhood meeting will be required.  

 

3.  Building modifications will be needed for smoking within the hookah lounge. See Building Division comments 

below.  

 
REFERRAL COMMENTS FROM OTHER DEPARTMENTS AND AGENCIES 

 

4.  Building Division (John Lichtner / JLichtne@auroragov.org / 303-739-7623) 

4A.  The space located at 16050 E Dartmouth Ave, Unit 2 has been approved for a tobacco retail store, no smoking 

is permitted, ventilation system modification required.   

 

5.  Tri-County Health Department (Annemarie Heinrich Forture/ aheinrich@tchd.org / 720-200-1585) 

5A.  See attached comment letter below.  
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